
Charleston Paddle Club 
Board Meeting 

November 19, 2018 

Opening 

Jason Wong called the Charleston Paddle Club Board Meeting to order at 
6:06pm ET, on November 19, 2018. The meeting took place at 2 Wharfside 
Road, suite 3-O, Charleston.  

In attendance: 

Jason Wong 
Darcie Goodwin  
Jackie Kuc  
Billy Lempesis 
Roger Jones 

 Kelly Hood 
 Jeff Hood 
 

President’s Report 

• Andrea Pietras is a full-time member and has been added to TeamSnap. 
She will be charged dues starting in January 2019. 

• We still have some outstanding Orlando payments. 

Secretary’s Report 

• Darcie is now sending out a note for all the people who sign up on MeetUp. 
• The newsletter will go out in January. 

 
Roger recommended having a membership renewal system. Jason said that 
TeamSnap has that option. 

A question arose about whether or not we want to purge our lists periodically? 
The list will be reviewed in February after dues are paid. When the dues 
announcement is made, it will be made via MeetUp and TeamSnap. 

Old Business 

• Trinidad & Tobago 
o Kelly has registered for three teams – premier, senior B and senior 

C. The boats are 10-person boats. Fees and rosters will be after 
Thanksgiving. 

o Billy said that Pete would like to have a premier mix or open team. 
He has been calling individuals, and he has some interest. If he can 
pull together the team, he is willing to be the captain. 



o Kelly said that currently three are signed up for premier. She and 
Billy are recruiting. Jason said that the priority should be to fill out 
the senior B team, but it would also be great to get a premier boat 
filled out. 

o Kelly asked about when we would make a decision to go or not go 
to Trinidad & Tobago.  

• Recruitment 
o Jeff said recruitment of paddlers would be stronger if we had a 

range of paddling, instead of just dragon boat. Roger said that if we 
are going to do this, we need to sanction a few OC-6 races. Jason 
agreed that this would help create a larger pool of paddlers. 

§ Jackie said we need to work on steers people for the OC-6 
for practice and races along with dragon boat. 

o Roger said that we need to set good goals.  
• 2019 Races 

o Jackie asked Billy to send information about France so that we can 
write up something for the newsletter. 

o Jason said that the new board typically sets up the races for next 
year. Roger said that ideally this board will set up the races. Kelly 
agreed.  Kelly and Billy will pull up the schedule and will send it out 
to the board. Roger said to be sure to include the OC-6’s. Jackie 
said we should get the dragonboat race details down and then look 
at the OC-6’s. Billy said that he will look at OC-6 races, including 
confirming that a boat can be used so that one doesn’t have to be 
brought down. 

o Jason said we followed through with all the 2018 plans, which 
worked out. Jeff said that the new paddlers were pretty thrilled with 
how the team did in Orlando. Billy said that Orlando is the best race 
we can attend that is near by. Jackie asked about Richmond, and 
Billy agreed it’s good and more competitive than Jacksonville. 
Jackie said that racing in Richmond would be good because we 
would be racing against different teams. Jason recommended 
looking at 10-person races for longer distances. 

o Roger recommended looking at three competitive dragon boat 
races and three competitive OC-6 races. Kelly agreed. Jason asked 
that Kelly and Billy share a calendar of races to review. 

• Newbie practice will continue to be at 8:30am. 
• End of Season Party 

o Billy offered to hold a party at his home on Sunday, November 25. 
Everyone needs to bring a covered dish.  

o Billy said it would be good for coach to come and we need to thank 
him. Roger made a motion to give him a $300 and Jackie seconded 
it. The board passed the motion unanimously. 

o Billy said that the goal of the BBQ is a push for Trinidad & Tobago. 



o Roger said that we need to clearly define the parameters for 
coaching. Kelly said that between now and March is one issue and 
from March onward is another issue. 

o Jason asked that for until March would it be a flat fee per practice 
or a flat fee with a number of practices? Billy recommended a lump 
sum based on up to 20 practices. 

o Jeff said that the team going to Trinidad & Tobago would be 
charged a flat fee for the coaching. 

• Coach Review 
o Jason still needs to speak with coach to discuss the coach 

schedule and Trinidad & Tobago. Kelly recommended emailing 
coach to discuss the details. 

o Roger would like to make a motion to pay up to $1,000 for OC-6 
and dragon boat practices until March. Jeff seconded it. Jackie 
made a motion to qualify the motion for a minimum of $50 per 
practice with a guaranteed 10 sessions and a maximum of 20. 
Roger seconded it. The board passed the qualified motion 
unanimously. 

o For next year’s contract, Jason will propose the same fee, but 
longer with participation in the youth program. 

• OC-6 
o Roger said that we could move our OC-6 boats to the long floating 

dock at Brittlebank Park.  
o Jackie said that we should talk with Martin to explore options. 
o Billy said that Louise’s boat has been left in the water, which is why 

it is in dire need of maintenance. It needs to be out of the water 
when it’s not used.  

o Jackie suggested putting both the OC-6’s at the City Marina. If the 
boats are at Brittlebank, Jason said that paddles could be managed 
around the tides. 

o Jackie said that Rob Dunlap said that the OC-6 trailer is in good 
condition. 

o Roger said it would be good to determine at what tide level would it 
be prohibitive to get the boat out. Billy said he would check on this 
on Saturday to measure the boat to see what the water line is. 

o Billy said that we need to work on Louise’s boat. There are 
barnacles that need to be scraped off, etc. 

• Dock Rental 
o Roger determined that the rental management of the boat 

warehouse seems unmanageable for the team. He spoke with 
Robbie who might be willing to just own and manage the boat dock. 
He said that if we could recruit renters for the dock, maybe Robbie 
would give us a cut. Robbie said that the paddle club would have to 
provide a proposal.  

o Billy said it would be good to learn who owns the two floaters. 
Roger said he would check. 



New Business 

• Because we are going to have coaching and OC-6 opportunities, we need 
to consider increasing dues. We can send out the notice and explain why 
the rates are increasing. 

• On December 1, we will be doing an oyster bagging at 9:30am. We will 
move practice to 8:00am. 

• Kelly asked about the process for the board. Jason said elections take 
place in January. Roger said the bylaws say we should have a nominating 
committee and then there is a vote. The board commitment is two years. 
Jason is going to share the bylaws. 

• Next board meeting there will be a discussion about the big team meeting, 
the roster and the race schedule. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:52 pm. 

Next Meeting: December 17, 2018 


